
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

PASTORAL CARE through today you may contact Pastor 

Warren Heintzelman at 717-830-5690.  Pastor Nicholson will 

return to the office on August 5.  Pastor Angela Zimmann will be 

preaching. 
 

KAYAK, FISHING and PICNIC The Middle School youth 

will be meeting on Wednesday, August 7 at 10:30 a.m. at 

Caledonia State Park Reservoir.  E-mail Pastor Nicholson by 

August 5 to let her know you will be attending so we know how 

much food.  flcpastor@outlook.com  
 

100% CHANCE 

OF RAIN  with 
delightful moments 

of music and humor, 

Mrs. Noah (Karen 

Knight from Sight 

and Sound Theater) 

will tell the story of 

coping with an 

overwhelming task 

in an unusual 

situation while finding the faith to overcome her life’s 

unexpected storms.  Mrs. Noah’s message in story and song will 

make you laugh...move you to tears..... & leave you inspired in 

your faith. Join us at worship on August 11 as the Women of the 

ELCA provide leadership for our worship together.  Feel free to 

invite friends.  
 

TEACHERS AND STUDENTS we will be having our annual 

blessing of Students, Teachers, and Backpacks on Sunday, 

August 18 at our 9:30 worship. 
 

SCAN PROGRAM volunteer to help a school district child with 

specific clothing needs. Contact Kim Martin to sign up and for 

information. Kim’s phone 717-446-0842 or email her at 

kmartin_898@hotmail.com 

NETWORK MINISTRIES a local Christ-centered organization 

for youth, is hosting Jazz in the Garden on Friday, August 9th, 

from 6-8:30 PM.  Featuring live jazz music, fresh appetizers, 

artwork, and opportunities for fellowship and to give, this event 

will be held at NETwork's Community Garden, in between 

Redwood / South / Buchanan / Streets in Chambersburg.  Again 

this year, kids will be performing and vendors will serve 

food.  All donations benefit NETwork and their mission: to love 

and equip youth!  Please RSVP at network-ministries.org by 

August 5th. 
 

THE NEIGHBORHOOD TASK 

TEAM NEEDS YOUR HELP 
Please consider a monetary donation 

or a purchase of underwear and /or 

socks for the neighborhood children to get their school year 

started with confidence. The team is far behind what we need to 

serve 100-140 elementary children.  Specifics on monetary 

Support:  Make checks out to First Lutheran Church with Back 

to School Event in the memo line or place cash in an envelope 

with Back to School on the front. Envelopes are provided at the 

entrances to the sanctuary.  Specifics If you choose to purchase 

underwear and/or socks: small, medium and large boys and 

girls “briefs”. For sock purchases please purchase "low cut” 

(sneaker socks). If you are willing to volunteer for this event on 

August 24, please contact Beth Fairchild at 717-816-8122. 
 

SUPPORT NTT use Thrivent Dollars Grant Money. We will 

help you through the short process. Tim Gotwald 717-264-4759  

tgotwald@embarqmail.com  
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS First Lutheran 

will be receiving new members on Sunday, 

August 25.  If you or someone you know has an 

interest, please talk with Pastor Nicholson. 

flcpastor@outlook.com or 717-264-2015. 
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